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SUBJECT/TITLE
crimes and punishment; alcohol and public intoxication

SPONSOR
Rep. Johnnie Turner

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
x
City;
x
County;
x
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 County sheriff offices, city police departments, peace officers

Requirement:
x
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties

Modifies Existing
x
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

The bill provides that persons arrested for alcohol intoxication are to be "treated" (i.e., tested) in generally the same way and with the same rights as those arrested for DUI. It establishes the levels of alcohol concentration at which certain presumptions of sobriety/intoxication are to be made.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The costs to local law enforcement offices of the provisions of this bill are indeterminable but could be significant in some counties and municipalities. In others, which routinely conduct such testing, the costs would be moderate. In either case there would be an increase in costs associated with testing in all cases of arrest for alcohol intoxication.

Currently, many peace officers use a portable breath tester (PBT) at the scene of an arrest for alcohol intoxication. However, this has little or no evidentiary value (for DUI or for alcohol intoxication), and for evidentiary purposes, a "mainframe" tester is used (usually at the regional jail, or some other location). It is reasonable to assume that if the provisions of this bill were enacted, nearly all arrests and convictions for alcohol intoxication would become more formal as with regard to evidence, and thus, the use of "mainframe" testing would increase.

Further, it is likely that there would also be an increase in the use of alternative and more exact testing, such as blood and urine tests done at hospitals. Charges (and responsibility for payment) for these services vary widely, ranging from $20 to $200, and payable by the arresting authority, or (reimbursed) by the arrestee, if convicted. Finally, depending on each county's or municipality's current alcohol/public arrest procedures, there would be moderate to significant cost increases associated with the additional time required by peace officers to secure the required tests according to the DUI alcohol testing procedures specified in statutes and their related administrative regulations. In this regard, one law enforcement official stated, "I can see a huge manpower cost".
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Chair of the Legislative Committee of Kentucky Peace Officers; past President of the Kentucky Sheriffs Association; Chief of Police of Frankfort Police Department
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